
OAW action 0304 – update for May 2022 meeting provided by Matthew Newman 
 
Following on from the OAD workgroup. I can confirm that we have all of the outstanding NTS offtake 
MERs on our books. We will be working on these are a priority once all of the information is readily 
available and if there are any points of clarification needed / additional data required we will contact 
the specific DN directly. 
 
To build on the discussion point of the outstanding MERs we had during the call, the MERs listed 
below are the ones that we are involved in (NTS connects), I believe the others are Bio Methane 
sites and are embedded within the LDZs. As a result, we are not involved in the review or 
authorisation process. Please see below for a progress update on each of the outstanding MERs: 
 
EM009 – Error notified but no report available yet 
NO014 – This is being worked on and will hopefully signed off soon 
NO017 – This is being worked on  
WM020 – Zoe has discussed this with Cadent. Final checks need to be carried out but hopefully this 
will be signed off soon 
WM023 – MER in compilation  
 
 
Comment by Helen Cuin – Joint Office 
Following Matthew’s email (attached) I have checked the current Measurement Error Register and 
confirm no updates are required to the register.  All errors present remain live which helps re-assure 
the Workgroup that the communication process has kept these errors up to date. 

 


